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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 

St Alban’s Surgery

Notes of the Meeting: 8 August 2012

Present:

Denis Norton (DN) Chair, Judith Pottinger (JP), Janet Balcomb (JB), Tony Page (TP), 

Connie Page (CP), Stephanie Leitch (SL), Nicholas Roberts (NR) Christine Cookson (CC)

Sonia Singham (SS), Marian Robertson (MR), Lorraine – Practice Nurse      

DN thanked everyone for attending and welcomed Marian and Lorraine to the meeting. 
1
Buddy system (NR) 

This idea had grown following a comment by Dr Parekh and the discussion continued about how this could work and how the Practice could benefit.  It was agreed to listen to the experience of the established similar scheme at St Andrew’s Church, Ham, which NR had visited.  There were many issues to be addressed such as relevant training; communication; confidentiality.  Whether to replicate or refer patients to the St Andrew’s scheme would be the subject of further discussion when further information was available. DN thanked NR for his efforts thus far.
2 Future Funding/Mandatory Status (DN)
DN had been in contact with Alison McMilan at NHS Kingston who confirmed that government policy required GPs to set up PPGs, but funding was not available other than from the practice, also that the function is not a mandatory requirement at this time.  There remained the Medical Centre’s acknowledged need to create something of mutual benefit; hear patients’ views; agree achievable objectives.

3
Removal of old website (MR)  
MR confirmed that the old website will be removed in November and that a link to the new site provided.  It was also agreed to establish the accepted name of the practice – was it Norris & Partners (as pert NHS Choices), the names of the (3) GP’s as pert the old website or St Albans Medical Centre as per the new website? MR advised that these variations had occurred over time.

4
Updating of Patient Welcome Booklet (DN/MR)
MR agreed there was a need to change and update information in the practice booklet and advised that these were given to all new patients registering with the practice.  DN to prepare a draft amendment for affixing to the last inside page of the booklet, and to progress with MR a sticker to update the old web address details.
5
Assistance with routine administrative duties
JP suggested and discussion took place as to how PPG members might be able to assist in administrative activities, for example updating stocks of the above booklet, stuffing envelopes etc. MR will consider this further and draw up a list of possible, routine, non-confidential responsibilities. To be discussed further discussion at the next PPG meeting.

6
Additional Patient Representatives

To date only one patient had apparently expressed interest in joining the PPG.  Suggestions on how to reach more patients included informing new patients at the health check interview; message on repeat prescriptions; revised posters placed strategically in the waiting area; photographs of current PPG members; a dedicated PPG area near the entrance. DN to provide alternative poster designs.
7
Action plan 

MR confirmed this should be a rolling plan which can be extended as required.  Many of the current actions were in the process of being completed.  
8
Counselling Services  

Currently on the actions plan was the provision of counseling services.  MR confirmed that private sessions were available through GP referral and the practice staff would refer patients to relevant outside organisations. Discussion went on to consider ways in which patients might become available as an information source/exchange for patients going through a similar experience.

9
Survey and Suggestion forms (DN)

DN raised the revised forms and took on board comments regarding age, gender and ethnicity questions. This will result in modifications being made and results will be circulated ASAP for hopeful sign off.
10
Suggestion box /comments via website (DN/SS)

The current suggestions box was neither of an appropriate size nor in a prominent place so failed to catch the attention.  SS advised that she can source a replacement box.  DN suggested that the desk by the door (where the current box is placed) could make a suitable display area for PPG activities, MR to look into the feasibility of this and advise back.
11
NHS Choices – Practice rating (DN/TP)

Exploration of this website was discouraging with reference to the St Albans Medical Centre.  Using the needs based selection process the nearest offered practice appeared to be in Mitcham.  The PPG would like to discover how local residents might select St Albans when using this method of finding a local GP practice.  TP agreed to explore the website and to assess how St Albans Medical Centre might be better prioritized.TP to progress and to advise on progress at the next meeting. 

12    
PPG Objectives (DN)

DN had prepared a draft list and shared this and the National Association of Patient Participation (NAPP) list with PPG members. The objectives were agreed as suitable and achievable and MR agreed to discuss the matter within the practice with a view to having the PPG list signed off thereby enabling implementation.

13
PPG Liaison (JP)

Nothing further to report at this stage.

14
Date of Next Meeting: 12 September 2012 at 12 noon for 12.15 at St Alban’s Surgery.    CC offered her apologies.
